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A word from the manager……





Little Stars Newsletter


April 2016





Security –


Please do not let other parents into the building or let yourself out of the building without a member of staff present.  I am sure you understand we need to maintain our high security levels to prevent any unauthorised persons entering the building or children escaping.





Donations – 





We are always very grateful to accept donations of old clothes, paper, empty boxes and cartons for modelling.  If you have anything you think may be useful to us please speak to a member of staff.





Martina

















them in the home box.


Children find it difficult to share their own possessions which can lead to conflicts, secondly they easily get lost causing upset to the child and unnecessary time wasted hunting for them at busy points of the day.





Naming clothing and bags –


 We are aware that at collection you can spend some amount of time looking for your child’s belongings.  


When they come in from the garden we teach them independence skills by encouraging them to undress themselves, this can lead to them putting their clothes in the wrong place.  Labelling all items of clothing would make it easier for us to put clothes on the correct pegs.














Well it has been a busy few months since the last newsletter, we had a number of fabulous Christmas celebrations  including 5 parties in total and we were so happy to see so many parents join in the festivities with us.


Welcome to the team my new Deputy Manager Sam Lodhi and nursery chef Lesley Datta.


Kasia who worked with us between 4 and 6.30pm left us on the 12th February due to her hours being increased at her main job, We wish her all the best in the future.





Requests


Toys from home – 


If your child brings toys to nursery please explain they will need to give them to you before entering the nursery or put 





The Early Years Foundation Stage– 


Maths Development














**Notices**





Collection times are 1pm and 6pm, failure to collect on time will result in a late collection charge.


We have taken lots of photos of your children, if you bring us in a usb stick we will save them onto the stick for you.



























































Maths development is one of the specific areas of the EYFS.  It is split into 2 subheadings, Numbers and Shapes, space and measures:


Numbers – skills developed in this area include counting, understanding and using numbers, by the end of the Foundation Stage they will be calculating simple addition and subtraction problems.


Shapes, space and measure – skills developed in this area include describing shapes, spaces and measures. 


At Little Stars we have a maths area in each room.   Children develop these skills through a range of fun activities – sorting  and matching socks, puzzles,  fruit and vegetable sorting, compare bears, weighing activities.


At home you can support your child’s maths development by talking about shapes in the environment, quantity - full, empty, more, less, and basic concepts (big and little).  You can encourage them to help you set the table whilst counting cutlery etc.  You can encourage them to help sort the washing and count money into purses etc.





Focus on policies – Special Educational Needs








We have been asked on numerous occasions if the staff are permitted to babysit out of nursery hours however their contracts have been reviewed and I am pleased to say the staff are authorised to babysit for you outside of their working hours.  


Please be aware this is an arrangement between you and the staff member and we accept no responsibility if there is any aspect of the care you are not happy with.


If you require one of the staff to babysit for you please leave your details at reception and a staff member will contact you outside of their working hours.


Please respect that not all staff are interested in giving up their own time to babysit, however they will point you in the direction of the staff members who are interested.





Babysitting





As adults we assume that breathing, chewing and swallowing are simple tasks however babies and young children are still learning these skills.  Here are some tips taken from the Child Accident Prevention Trust.


Round food is not our friend - 


Avoid round foods – cut grapes, cherry tomatoes and cherries in half lengthways but ideally in quarters.  When you are out shopping and get a fruit bag ask for a knife to cut those grapes.


Think long and thin – 


Narrow batons are best for vegetables like cucumber, carrots or celery.  Always cut hot dogs in half and again in half lengthways (really narrow).  Cut lumps of meat or cheese as narrow as you can.


Save the hard stuff for later – 


Boiled sweets, ice cubes and cough sweets are too big and slippery for young children.  Nuts and popcorn should not be given to young children.


Take it easy, tiger -  


From the weaning stage teach your child that we sit down to eat our meals, be consistent do not let them wander round or leave them unattended while they are eating so  you can monitor how much food they put in their mouths.  These are just some tips to reduce risks of choking.





Finger food without the fear





All children are unique and develop at different rates.  We are an inclusive setting which supports all children to flourish.


We complete frequent observations and a termly assessment of each child’s stage of development.


We may have early concerns if a child is operating 2 age groups below their expected rate of development or are not progressing in an area of development as much as we like.


In the event we have any concerns regarding your child’s development we meet to discuss this further with you.  As parents you know your child best and information on how they are at home is crucial to our assessments.  We would then create an Individual Support Plan, a document with a maximum of 3 targets that we want to work on with your child.  These targets are reviewed every 6 weeks.


When planning activities for children we ensure they suit each child’s age and stage of development, some activities may need to be adapted or extra support may need to be given to allow each child the opportunity to participate with their peers.


We access support and guidance from the SEN team at Richmond and if your GP is registered in Richmond we can make a referral for speech and language therapy.


In some instances we may access a SEND grant which is funding given to us by the Local Authority to provide extra staffing/resources to support your child.


In some cases we may need to work with parents to apply for an Education, Health and Care Plan, this is a document that states what your child needs to support them through their school life.


Kulwinder Gill and Sam Lodhi are our SENCO’s and they will be your first point of contact if you have any concerns about your child’s development.


Dependant upon the borough you live in each Local Authority has a ‘local offer’ which is the services they have available to support families of children with Special Educational Needs.  Visit your local authority website or ask us for information.














